
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
October 11, 2011

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:33 pm.

In attendance were: Michelle Claytor, Don Frady, Kenny Mull, Ginny Boyer, Wallace Messer, Sarah Massie, Rhonda Schandevel
and Rhett Langston. Lee Starnes and Scotty Schulhofer were unable to attend.

The minutes from the September 13, 2011, meeting were approved by Wallace Messer. Ginny Boyer second it.

Old Business:
 None

New Business:
 Tarya Hall was introduced to everyone as the new youth program supervisor. Susan Wilkins was also introduced as the new

aquatics supervisor.
 We went over the monthly review for September.
 Wallace Messer made to approve charging $1 per person as a spectator fee for any special events. This will be included in future

contracts as well. Don Frady second it. All voted to approve it. Motion passed.
 We will host the second annual Sidewinder Disc Golf Tournament on Saturday, October 15. The other regional locations include

Mars Hill, Black Mountain and Fletcher. There will be a recreation, open and coed division. The top four teams in each division
will play in Asheville on Sunday.

 There will not be a masters basketball league this fall but we will have an adult league.
 Swim lessons have started . Everyone seems to really like the deck in the pool area.
 We will begin the Zest Quest nutrition program in a few weeks. This year it will take place at Junaluska Elementary and

Riverbend Elementary.
 This week we will have a day camp on Wednesday and a dance for grades 3—5 on Friday. Also, we will have home school pe

on Thursday.
 Wallace Messer made to approve hiring George Ivey to facilitate the fundraising project for the Waynesville Skate Park. Sarah

Massie second it. All voted to approve it. Motion passed.
 The Mountaineer currently has the Readers Choice contest and we have purchased extra newspapers to ask our customers to

vote for the Waynesville Recreation Center as the top health club / center.
 We will begin a new online newsletter instead of the rec reminders. This new publication will be called E-REC!

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


